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December 2020 
 

 
7 -REINFORCEMENT DAY 
 
7-8 -Scotty’s Pizza Nights 
 
11 -X Mas Accessory Day! 
 
18 -Virtual Spelling Bee  
 -Ugly Sweater Day! 
 
21 -First day of Winter 
 
23 -Elf Day! 
 

24-Jan. 1  -Winter Break 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 
January 2021 
 

 
4 -School Resumes 
 
11-12  -Scotty’s Pizza Nights 
 
15 -Martin Luther King Jr.  
 Birthday 
 
19 -End of 2nd Quarter 
 
20 -REINFORCEMENT DAY 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



PRINCIPAL’S CORNER  
 

Cold Weather Check List 

 
Take some time to go over the following check list to see if your child is ready for the 

cold weather. 
 

My child has the following: 

_____  Hat 

_____  Winter Gloves/Mittens (Waterproof are best…Not the little knit gloves!) 

_____  Coat (One that the student can zip/put on themselves.) 

_____  Snowpants (Now is the time to try these on and make sure the zippers and straps are 

working properly.) 

_____  Winter Boots (Ones that the student can put on and fasten/tie themselves.) 
 

Another thing to stay on top of is making sure these clothes are dried daily.  I highly recommend 

removing boot liners daily and placing them, along with mittens, near a heat source in your home 

to dry.  Imagine having to go outside with wet gloves and boots for 20 minutes when the wind-

chill is in the single digits! 
 

SEND CLOTHING FOR OUTDOOR RECESS EVERY DAY EVEN IF YOU THINK IT 

MIGHT BE INDOOR RECESS!   

 

Remember…all students will go outside for recess if the wind-chill is above 0 degrees.  

Playing outside in the winter can be lots of fun if you are dry and dressed appropriately.   
 

Be sure to write your child’s name on their outdoor clothing! 
 

If you are unable to provide your child(ren) with warm winter clothing, please contact Kimberli 

Dammann at 715-383-1312 for assistance. 

 

 
 

SPELLING BEE CONTESTANTS 
 
The following students will be participating in the Nasonville School Virtual Spelling  Bee on 

December 18th:  Sam Eddy, Ava Heeg, Allison Heiman, Orin Henderson, Avery Kelnhofer, 

Adeline Kreklau, Tyler Nelles, Rigo Olguin, Quinton Plucinski, Kylee Richardson, Caleb Seubert, 

Riley Spaulding, Landen Trubee, Piper Weis, and Sloane Withers. These students received the 

highest scores on the Spelling test in grades 5 and 6.  

 

A special thank you to Mrs. Gruenloh for organizing the Nasonville School Spelling 

Bee.   
 

Good luck to all of you! 

 
 



MRS. ALTMAN IS NASONVILLE’S TEACHER OF 
DISTINCTION! 
 

Congratulations to Nasonville’s very own Teacher of 

Distinction…Mrs. Altman!  Mrs. Altman received 

nominations from students, parents and colleagues for 

the Crystal Apple Awards.  Mrs. Altman is one of nine 

teachers to receive the Teacher of Distinction Award in 

our area.  She will be considered by a final selection 

panel to receive one of the four Crystal Apple Awards.  

Regardless of the outcome, Mrs. Altman will always be 

a Crystal Apple in our eyes! 

 

 

 

UNEXPECTED EARLY DISMISSALS 
 

Tis’ the season for unpredictable bad weather.  With that in mind it is imperative 
that families are prepared for unexpected early dismissals.  Be sure that your family has 
a plan in place of how your child(ren) will be getting home.  
 
Please prepare your child with special directions in case school would be canceled during 
the school day.  Does s/he know how to get into the house if you are not home?  Does 
s/he know where to call you? 
 
Cancellations will be posted on the radio, the District website, 
http://www.marshfieldschools.org, TV, and the Skylert Message System will be activated.  
Please do not inundate the school office with calls inquiring about cancellations 
without checking these other avenues first.  

 
 
MY CHILD IS QUARANTINED…NOW WHAT? 
 

If your student is quarantined and unable to attend in-person school, virtual learning will be the 

mode of instructional delivery during this quarantine period. It will be important for students to 

access their Seesaw (K-Grade 4) or Canvas (5th -6th Grade) Account daily to retrieve and 

complete learning activities and assignments being prepared by their teacher. The classroom 

teacher will be communicating with students regularly throughout this quarantine period. 

Families are encouraged to reach out to the teacher with any academic related questions.  

 

School work provided during the quarantine period is counted toward your student’s attendance. 

Students who do not complete the work will be marked absent. 

 

http://www.marshfield/


FREE MEALS FOR VIRTUAL OR QUARANTINED STUDENTS 

This is a reminder that families participating in virtual learning OR those who have students out 

on quarantine are eligible and encouraged to pick up student meals. Meal pick up is every 

Monday and Wednesday at the high school. We want to ensure that students not receiving meals 

in school are aware they have the option to pick up them up.  

https://marshfieldschools.nutrislice.com/menu 

  

Meals WILL be available for pick up next Monday December 7th.  

 

 

PBIS DECEMBER/JANUARY…  
 
For October/November students filled the Knight Shield in the lobby with 

the shields that their good classroom behavior earned.  As a special treat 

for filling the Knight Shield, all students received hot cocoa with 

marshmallows!  This was a yummy treat on a cold November day! 

 

We are again working to fill the Knight Shield and who knows what our 

next treat will be!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

PTO NEWS…STAY CONNECTED WITH YOUR PTO!    
 

    

A great way to stay on top of things going on at 

Nasonville, as well as get information that can help 

support our PTO, is the Nasonville PTO page on 

Facebook.  
 

If you are a member of Facebook, just search Nasonville PTO - Marshfield, WI 

and request to become a member.  The PTO administrators will then grant you 

access to the page and help try and keep you up-to-date with school events and 

reminders. 

 

 

 

 

This Photo by Unknown Author is 

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmarshfieldschools.nutrislice.com%2Fmenu&data=04%7C01%7Culrich%40marshfieldschools.org%7Cafa7ccba50ea45e6a59408d8955538af%7Ccd871a4c94a045cc81a65dc035a6f747%7C1%7C0%7C637423540545891673%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=Nw5%2Fj0qNBDUFaRJi8%2FJveSRQzVLF8nTfpjFDBPNnu9U%3D&reserved=0
https://fhlogo.blogspot.com/2011/03/facebook.html
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-sa/3.0/


RESOURCES 
 

United Way – Call 211 for information on community resources. 

 

Crisis intervention and referral – (715) 384-5555 

24 hour – 7 days a week:  Confidential telephone program offering information, referral, and 

emergency services.  Clearing house for the provisions of emergency and financial assistance to 

needy individuals in Wood County. 

 

North Central Community Action Program – (715) 387-2626 

211 E 2nd St., Suite 123 

Marshfield, WI  54449 

Tedmund Merwin, Outreach Case Manager 

By Appointment only – Please call and leave a message 

• Housing Assistance 

• Emergency Assistance with rent payments 

• Rapid Re-Housing with supportive services and necessary referrals 

• Transitional Housing with supportive services and necessary referrals 

• Weatherization Program (an application made through the local energy services office 

automatically -enrolls persons in our weatherization services.) 

• Education -Skills enhancement program – can assist with educational costs 

 

St. Vincent DePaul Food Pantry and Outreach Center – (715) 387-0395 

149 N. Central Ave 

stvincentdepauloutreach54449@yahoo.com 

Monday – Friday, 9am to 4:30pm  

Director - Trisha Hebert 

• Housing: FEMA $, Salvation Army and housing assistance, HUD, Clothing, furniture, 

and household items (Vouchers will be given out 8:30am-11:00am and must be used the 

same day by 4:00pm) 

• Food Pantry and USDA commodity distribution (Mon-Fri 10am-3:45pm) 

• Free community meals; Monday and Wednesday at 4:30pm – 6pm – carry out only 

• Free Medical Clinic – 1st and 3rd Wednesdays of month (diabetic clinic 2nd Wednesday of 

month) - for those without any type of insurance or with high deductible. – by 

appointment only – please call.  

• School Supplies in August 

• CHRISTMAS CLOSET and Holiday food baskets in December   

• Referrals to other available assistance as appropriate 

 

Soup or Socks – (715) 387-1796 

200 S. Lincoln Ave.  

Marshfield, WI 54449 

Food Pantry:  Mon-Wed, 12:30 to 3:30, Thur 12:30 -4:30, Fri. 9-12 

Clothing:  By appointment only (Tues, Wed 12:30 -3, Thur 12:30 – 4pm) 

Short registration required  

mailto:stvincentdepauloutreach54449@yahoo.com


Good Will Industries – (715) 387-1300 

2220 N Central Ave (Next to Menards) 

Clothing and household items at low cost 

 

Wood County Public Health Department – (715) 387-8646 

WIC – Women, Infant, and Children Program 

1600 N. Chestnut St. (former Norwood Health Center) 

Nutrition education and supplemental food program for infants and children through age 4 and 

for pregnant and/or breast-feeding women.  Eligibility is based on income and health risk factors.  

 

Wood County Department of Human Services – (715) 387-6374 

630 S. Central #404 

BadgerCare Help #800-291-2002 to change HMO 

Northern Consortium 888-794-5722 to apply for FoodSare, BadgerCare, etc… 

www.access.wi.gov (Access is a quick on-line way to see if you are eligible) 

http://dhfs.wisconsin.gov/badgercareplus/index.htm (info on BadgerCarePlus) 

 Economic support: 

• Medical Assistance – Healthy Start, BadgerCare, BadgerCare Plus, Family Planning 

Waiver 

• Food stamps/Food share 

• Child Care Assistance 

• Care-taker supplemental $$ for children (for parents on SSI) 

• FSET (food share employment training) 

• WI Home Energy Assistance Program (WHEAP) to apply : 

https://energybenefit.wi.gov/  

For info https://www.co.wood.wi.us/Departments/HumanServices/EnergyAssistance.aspx 

o Weatherization products and furnace checks 

o Electric Assistance – (non-heating) – one-time benefit during the heating season. 

o Crisis assistance – Emergency services to help during heating season.  If you are 

experiencing an afterhours emergency, please call 715-421-2345 and follow 

instructions on the message 

o Proactive services – to avoid future emergencies 

o Heating assistance - a one-time payment during the heating season (October 1-

May 15). The funding pays a portion of the heating costs, but the payment is not 

intended to cover the entire cost of heating a residence. For additional information 

please call 715-421-8659. 

  

The following resources are available at/through the Marshfield Clinic: 
1000 N. Oak Ave. 

(715) 389-4475 OR (800) 782-8581 

Patient Assistance Center 

• Assist with insurance coverage – BadgerCare, MA, Family Health Center Plan (Medical 

and Mental Health) 

• Angel Program 

• Prescription Drug Assistance Program – income limits apply, check with your own 

personal physician.  

http://www.access.wi.gov/
http://dhfs.wisconsin.gov/badgercareplus/index.htm
https://energybenefit.wi.gov/
https://www.co.wood.wi.us/Departments/HumanServices/EnergyAssistance.aspx


Wisconsin State Educational Accountability  
 

As part of the Wisconsin state accountability system, the Department of Public Instruction (DPI) 

produces a report card for every public school and district in Wisconsin. The data included in a 

school’s report card is retrieved from spring state assessments, daily attendance, and high school 

graduation rates. Since schools were not able to complete spring 2020 assessments due to 

COVID19 and school closures, DPI will not be releasing 2019-2020 report cards. You can view 

the School District of Marshfield’s most recent report cards from 2018-2019 on the district 

homepage at www.marshfieldschools.org   
 

 

FACE COVERINGS  

 
A friendly reminder to send a spare face covering with your student each day. Masks can become 

soiled throughout the day through Phy Ed, recess or the wet snow is starting to fall.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
From the Nasonville Staff, we wish you all a 
happy and safe winter break and holiday season! 
 

http://www.marshfieldschools.org/


 



  



 


